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8-18-2020 

To: Dixie Springs Property Owners 

From: The Dixie Springs Architectural Control Committee (ACC) 

Dear property owners and neighbors, 

We are sending this information primarily to alert you about fraudulent activity that is occurring within our 
community, and to give you additional, and official information about other issues of concern. 

Multiple owners in Dixie Springs have been receiving CC&R violation letters that were not generated or 
authorized by the ACC. There is a person, or what appears to be a group of persons who are creating these 
letters that allege CC&R violations. These letters falsely state they are from the ACC, and are fraudulently mailed 
using the ACC PO Box as the return address.  Many of these letters are clearly targeted at selected people in the 
community, and all of the letters have been postmarked on or after August 8th, 2020.  We are gathering 
information and hope to identify who is committing these crimes. This is understandably very upsetting for 
people who have received these letters. 

To help owners identify a fraudulent letter, the ACC from this time forward will be using the same watermark is 
used by this letter. If the letter does not have the watermark, or you have some doubt about its authenticity, 
please email the ACC at acc@dixiespringsacc.org. We will be happy to assist and answer your questions. 

There are residents in Dixie Springs who are opposed to the existence of the ACC and their obligation to honor 
their fiduciary duties. An abundance of unsubstantiated accusations, misinformation and unfortunately, 
personal attacks directed toward the ACC members have been posted on social media prior to, and since the 
election of the new members. Now there are fraudulent letters now being sent to property owners, and persons 
calling authorities falsely claiming to be ACC members. These very unfortunate activities are only perpetuating 
more division among our community. When following social media comments we hope that residents will 
consider the source and carefully evaluate the statements for exaggeration, alteration of information and 
sensibility. Please check with us directly if you have any questions. The ACC is also a valuable tool available to all 
owners.  We are here to assist with problem resolution, rather than leave owners having to fight issues on their 
own.   

One of the many untrue statements posted on Facebook is that somehow there are ACC funds missing. A sum of 
$5,000 has been thrown out there without information about from what source it was derived or any detailed 
information regarding how that figure was calculated. One “rumor” is that an individual calculated how much 
money should have been brought in through review fees based on the number of homes that have been built 
over a period of time, and based on that calculation they believe the ACC should have more money.  

The fact is that there is no money missing from the ACC funds. The board that existed from 2015 to June of 2016 
started the use of Quickbooks to manage the ACC funds. Quickbooks has been used ever since.  A better tracking 
system for new home builds was also implemented. That ACC collected the review fee for all new homes except 
for 14 that were not resolved when that board left office. 

The next board that existed from 2016 to 2018 did not collect the review fees from 83 new home builds.  That 
totaled $16,600 in review fees that were not collected.  
 



The last board that existed from 2018 to 2020 did not collect a review fee from 4 homes that were left 
unapproved from the previous board. 
 
Another false narrative that has been circulated is that Nancy Crowley is managing, controlling or directing the 
decisions of the current ACC. This is not true. In the first meeting of the current elected ACC, Nancy Crowley 
offered to work with the new board to train us in the data entry, procedures and processes, and general 
workings of the ACC.  Because of her extensive experience and knowledge, the board decided unanimously to 
accept her assistance.  Nancy Crowley has been a major steward in the preservation and nurturing of Dixie 
Springs.  She continues to attend our local government meetings, and watch for issues that may impact the 
community. Nancy also authors and publishes the Dixie Springs Newsletter. We encourage all of you who have 
not provided your contact email to receive the monthly Dixie Springs Newsletter to sign up by emailing her at 
webmaster@dixiesprings.info.  This newsletter contains valuable information and updates on things going on in 
the community, in our general area, activities, ACC information, and more.  

There have been false statements that all communication from the ACC should have the name of the person 
that sent it. This is a misunderstanding about how a board works. Formal communication from the ACC is from 
the entire board – not just one person. One person does not make the decisions – the entire board does. 
Therefore, it is appropriate and proper that communications from the ACC are from the entire board and not 
one person. 

Contrary to all of the statements from a fraction of residents pushing a narrative that the ACC is going to enforce 
our CC&R’s in a harsh manner, or try to create an HOA, which we cannot, and would not even consider, the ACC 
is trying very hard to simply serve the community.  We are willing to listen to and work with owners who have 
different positions on issues to the extent that we do not overstep our declaration, and we do not intend to 
alter this community.  We view our commitment as a position of service and assistance, not as a position of 
power.    

On the Dixie Springs ACC website, dixiespringsacc.org, there are menu items where you can access information 
that the ACC publishes as it becomes available, such as informational articles, letters to the owners, ACC policies 
and meeting minutes. We also provide a periodic, usually monthly, newsletter letting you know what the ACC 
has been working on, and other information.  Please visit this site frequently, and feel free to send us messages 
with questions or concerns.  

The Dixie Springs ACC web site is the only official source of information about the ACC. The ACC does not utilize 
or respond to any Facebook forums, and there are no official ACC Facebook forums. 

We have so many wonderful people here in this beautiful community and we appreciate your vote of confidence 
in doing our job moving forward.  

Thank you, 
Dixie Springs ACC                                 acc@dixiespringsacc.org  



  October 2022 ACC NEWSLETTER 

As usual, there is a lot of false information that has 

been recently spread in the community. 

Falsehood: The ACC sued a homeowner and have 

won $43,000 because the owner disagreed with 

them and did not get permission to change their 

landscaping. 

Truth: It is true that the ACC sued Kaz and 

Drummond and has been awarded $43,000, but 

this is an issue that has been going on for several 

years that has absolutely nothing to do with 

landscaping. 

The violations of the CC&Rs were that Kaz and 

Drummond increased the height of the walls 

around three lots they owned in the F section of 

Dixie Springs, without the ACC’s approval, as 

required by the CC&Rs.  

In March of 2018, Kaz/Drummond went to the 

Planning Commission to get approval for a block 

wall they wanted to put around their three lots. 

They requested permission to put a 6-foot wall 

around their three lots. There was concern by the 

Planning Commission about the sight triangle at 

the street corner of the lots. They needed approval 

because the City code states that no fence 

exceeding 4 feet shall be erected in the front yard 

unless they receive permission from the Planning 

Commission. As part of the meeting minutes, there 

is a diagram that shows where the wall is supposed 

to be placed. Kaz/Drummond’s request also stated 

they would build a 6-foot wall that would be placed 

8 feet from the sidewalk. 

The documentation from the City of Hurricane can 

be seen at this link: 

http://www.dixiespringsacc.org/docs/20200908Kaz

DrummondHurricaneCityWallDocs.pdf 

The maximum wall height allowed in a back yard by 

the City of Hurricane ordinances is 6 feet. 

The maximum wall height allowed by the Dixie 

Springs CC&Rs is 6 feet. 

In November of 2019, the City of Hurricane sent an 

email to Kaz and Drummond about the addition of 

height to the wall. They stated: 

“Our inspectors have been approached while 

working in Dixie Springs about the apparent new 

additions to the block wall in your back yard. As 

you know, you were approved for a 6’ wall in the 

front yard in 2018 because that is the maximum 

height allowed in a back yard. That code has not 

changed so you are not allowed a greater height in 

any part of your yard. 

Adding this greater height is a violation of the land 

use code and the building codes. Please bring your 

wall height back to the permitted 6’ height within 

30 days to avoid further enforcement action.” 

You can see this letter in the City of Hurricane 

documentation. 

Late in 2019, the ACC received an anonymous 

complaint about the height of the wall, and they 

investigated the issue.  The anonymous complaint 

can be seen in the City documentation packet. The 

ACC saw that the wall clearly violated the height 

restrictions in the CC&Rs, and also violated the 

CC&Rs in that no approval was asked of the ACC for 

the change in wall height. If Kaz and Drummond 

would have asked for approval before they made 

the change, they would have been told that they 

could not increase the height. 

The ACC members went to the home of Kaz and 

Drummond late in 2019 to discuss the issue before 

any action was taken. Kaz and Drummond made it 

clear they would not reduce the height of the wall. 

The ACC had no choice but to take legal action. 

Kaz and Drummond have been fighting the ACC in 

court for several years. They sold one of their lots 

last year. At their request and before they sold the 

lot, the ACC worked in good faith (and in 

conjunction with the potential purchaser) to 

prepare a settlement agreement to settle the 

lawsuit, and the ACC signed the agreement. Then, 

without any notice, the lot was sold to someone 

else and Kaz and Drummond wouldn’t sign the 

http://www.dixiespringsacc.org/docs/20200908KazDrummondHurricaneCityWallDocs.pdf
http://www.dixiespringsacc.org/docs/20200908KazDrummondHurricaneCityWallDocs.pdf


agreement. The ACC wanted to settle the lawsuit 

as quickly and with as little legal action as possible. 

The ACC strongly prefers that any issues be 

resolved without having to take legal action. The 

ACC asked Kaz and Drummond before any legal 

action was taken to reduce the height of the wall 

and gates to 6 feet in order to comply with the 

CC&Rs. If they had done so, no further action 

would have been taken.  

 

The Court ruled against Kaz and Drummond, 

concluding that they had violated the CC&Rs by not 

getting the ACC’s approval before heightening the 

wall, and the Court recently awarded legal fees to 

the ACC. These fees are simply the amount that the 

ACC was forced to spend. There is no interest or 

fines included. 

 

Falsehood: The ACC is an HOA. 

 

Truth: The ACC is not an HOA. We will never have 

an HOA in Dixie Springs. Creating an HOA would 

require that 100% of the property owners agree to 

create an HOA. See this information from the ACC 

attorney: 

 

http://dixiespringsacc.org/docs/20201019DixieSpri

ngsACCAttorneyResponse.pdf 

 

Truth: Changing the CC&Rs as proposed will make 

the CC&Rs far more difficult to enforce. 

 

The City of Hurricane will not enforce the Dixie 

Springs CC&Rs. The City of Hurricane will not and 

cannot legally enforce any the CC&Rs of any 

community in Hurricane. Often, the City of 

Hurricane does not even enforce their own 

ordinances consistently. Eliminating the ACC would 

mean that residents of Dixie Springs will only be 

able to enforce the CC&Rs through a very 

expensive and time-consuming neighbor-against-

neighbor lawsuits. The advantage of having the 

ACC enforce the CC&Rs is they have the ability to 

assess fines – individual owners can only sue. Also, 

most residents do not want to have to sue their 

neighbors and would rather have the ACC handle 

the issue. 

 

Amending the CC&Rs to eliminate the ACC would 

also prevent any review of home plans before 

homes are built to ensure homes won’t violate the 

CC&Rs. For example, a lot owner could build a 900 

square foot house. The City of Hurricane would 

allow it. To enforce the minimum-square-footage 

requirement in the CC&Rs, a lawsuit against the lot 

owner by another resident or residents would be 

required, and by the time that was resolved, the 

house would long be built. 

 

Without the ACC to enforce the CC&Rs, who would 

stop residents from painting colored stripes on 

their homes, parking anything they want on empty 

lots or lots with homes, having livestock in their 

backyards, etc.? 

 

The Dixie Springs CC&Rs are not overly restrictive 

and strive to keep the community looking nice.  

 

By eliminating the ACC, you would essentially be 

getting rid of the CC&Rs because they are 

practically unenforceable without the ACC. It is 

highly unlikely that someone will spend the time 

and money to sue a neighbor over CC&R violations. 

Therefore, changing the CC&Rs to eliminate the 

ACC would makes the CC&Rs practically ineffective. 

 

Falsehood: The ACC is fining everyone with a 1-ton 

truck in their driveway. 

 

Truth: The ACC has sent letters to people parking 

vehicles, trailers and other equipment on empty 

lots, or parking large commercial heavy-duty trucks 

used for business purposes on their property. The 

ACC has never sent a letter to anyone for having an 

F-150, F-250, etc., in their driveway. 

 

Truth: Without effective enforcement of the 

CC&Rs, property values will go down. If the ACC 

does not address violations, the whole community  

will be hurt. 

http://dixiespringsacc.org/docs/20201019DixieSpringsACCAttorneyResponse.pdf
http://dixiespringsacc.org/docs/20201019DixieSpringsACCAttorneyResponse.pdf


 

The ACC only asks that you seek the truth. If you 

have any questions, please email us at 

acc@dixiespringsacc.org 
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